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PIVAL 

2.5% CONCENTRATE 

KILLS RATS AND MICE

COMMERCIAL

GUARANTEE:  PINDONE 2.5%

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

REGISTRATION NO. 17588 
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

 NET CONTENTS    25 KG

MANUFACTURED BY 
BELL LABORATORIES INC. 

MADISON, WI 
53704 U.S.A.
(608) 241-0202

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:

Mix thoroughly, one part of this CONCENTRATE with 99 parts by
weight of a cereal type bait material such as corn meal, and/or
rolled oats.  A small amount of an edible oil such as mineral,
corn or peanut oil may be used up to 3% to prevent dusting or to
increase acceptability.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:  

Use finished bait to control the Norway rat (Rattus norvegicus),
Roof rat (Rattus rattus) and House mouse (Mus musculus) in and
around dwellings, farm buildings, food service establishments,
(non-food areas) granary bins (empty), processing plants (feed
and food, in non-food areas), storage areas (non-food). For areas
not directly related to food processing: Use only in non-food or
non-feed areas where feed, food, packaging and handling equipment
are never opened or exposed.

GENERAL:  Place finished bait in locations frequented by the
rodents, such as tunnels, feeding areas and runways.  For rats,
place 100-500 g of bait per station.  For mice set out about 50 g
of bait at intervals of 2-3 m.  Maintain an uninterrupted supply



until feeding ceases.

PRECAUTIONS:  

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN, PETS, DOMESTIC ANIMALS and
WILDLIFE.

If ingested by humans or animals, it may reduce the clotting
ability of the blood and cause internal bleeding.  Place baits in
protected places inaccessible to children, domestic animals or in
tamper-resistant bait boxes.  Do not contaminate food or feed. 
Keep away from feed or food stuffs. Do not contaminate any body
of water by cleaning of equipment or disposal of wastes.  Keep
out of lakes, streams or ponds. Avoid contact with eyes, skin or
clothing and inhalation of powder. Wash arms, hands and face with
soap and water after handling and before eating or smoking.

FIRST AID:  

If swallowed, give patient one or two glasses of water and induce
vomiting by touching back of throat with finger or blunt object;
repeat until vomit fluid is clear.  Do not give anything by mouth
to an unconscious person.   Call a physician or Poison Control
Centre. If in eyes, flush with water for 15 minutes.  If on skin,
wash with soap and water. 

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  

Vitamin K1, in the form of intravenous, intramuscular or
subcutaneous injections, or by oral ingestion are suggested
remedial treatments for anticoagulant poisoning.  The severity of
the case measured by establishing prolonged prothrombin times
(P.T.) will determine appropriate therapy.  Monitoring P.T. will
indicate the necessity of repeated treatments.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

STORAGE: Keep in original container during storage. Store product
in cool, dry, well ventilated place away from seed feed,
fertilizer, or other pesticides. Keep away from fire or open
flame, or other source of heat.

DECONTAMINATION AND DISPOSAL:

Do not reuse empty container.  Dispose of unused or spoiled bait
in accordance with local requirements.  Make the empty container
unsuitable for further use. Canadian formulators using this
product should dispose of unwanted active ingredient and
containers in accordance with municipal or provincial
regulations. For additional details and cleanup of spills,
contact the provincial regulatory agency or the Manufacturer.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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